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CLARIFICATION ANNOUNCEMENT

Reference is made to the announcement of the Company dated 9 August 2012 (the

‘‘Announcement’’). Unless otherwise defined herein, terms used herein shall have the same

meanings as those defined in the Announcement.

It has come to the attention of the Company that some press reports have misquoted the

Announcement. The Company wishes to clarify that, as stated in the Announcement, the

Board has resolved not to lift the suspension of duties in connection with Mr. Tse. In other

words, Mr. Tse remains suspended from his duties.

By order of the Board
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Yip Ying Kam
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